Minutes of the CQC Club Meeting on November 8, 2014.

Meeting Location:  Home of Milestone Technologies, Aurora, Colorado

President Frank, K0FEI, called the meeting to order at 10:33 AM.

Roger, WB0JNR, gave the treasurer's report.  There have been three recent significant expenses since the last report.  $115.47 in expenses were incurred for the September meeting/picnic.  $62.00 was spent on the Club's P. O. Box.  The antenna trailer license fee was $43.27  The current CQC account balance is $3,608.81.  This includes $561.18 in the checking account and $3,047.63 in the savings account.  Roger noted that Low Down expenses have decreased dramatically.  The Club owes Editor Dick, AB0CD some money for postage, which Dick paid out of pocket.  A motion was made to accept the Treasurer's report.  It was seconded and approved on a voice vote.

Peter, NO2D, read the minutes of the business meeting at the picnic, taken by Roger, WB0JNR.  The minutes were approved as read.

Frank, K0FEI, made several announcements, as follows:
Today's program features Shel Radin, KF0UR, discussing logging programs both for general use, and for contesting.

Frank reminded us of the weekly CQC Monday night net on 147.225 at 8:00 PM, local time.  He also reminded us that Rob, KD0ZGK, is the net control for the Tech Connect net, held on Tuesday nights, also on 147.225, also at 8:00 PM.

Frank also reiterated our meeting/luncheon schedule.  Meetings are held on odd numbered months on the second Saturday, at 10:30 AM, currently at Milestone Technologies.  On even numbered months the Club has a “Chat & Chew” luncheon, currently held at Bennett's Barbecue, at 12:30 PM.  More information is available on the Club web site at www.cqc.org.

Finally, Frank noted that the regular Club after meeting luncheon will be held at the Super Panda buffet unless someone comes up with a “better” alternative venue.

Marshall, N1FN, presented the Fox Hunt Committee report.  Dick, W0NTA, has joined the Fox Hunt committee.  He will be understudying the role currently filled by Marshall.  Marshall noted that running the Fox Hunts is a time consuming job.  The Winter Fox Hunts will begin this coming week.  The 40 meter Fox Hunts kick off on Tuesday, November 11, from 7:00 PM to 8:30 PM, MST.  The 80 meter Fox Hunts kick off on Thursday, November 13, from 7:00 PM to 8:30 PM, MST.  Full details are on the Fox Hunt web page at http://www.qrpfoxhunt.org/.  This page may be accessed by clicking on the picture of the fox at the top of the www.cqc.org home page.  Marshall provided some detail on how the Fox Hunts work for the benefit of those present who were not familiar with the Fox Hunts, 

As Dick, AB0CD, editor of the Low Down was not present, there was no report by the Low Down Committee.  Frank indicated that the next issue of the Low Down will be coming out shortly.

Frank stated that results for Field Day, 2014, are not yet out.  He expects that they will be published in the December issue of QST, which should be out soon.  Scott said that we will have to make reservations soon if we want to again secure the Aloha Field Day site at Cherry Creek State Park again.  He anticipates that Jim, KG0PP, will be taking steps to reserve the site.

Frank mentioned that we need topics for 5 presentations each year.  One for each regular club meeting other than the picnic.  If anyone has any ideas about what topics they would like to hear about, please let him know.  Also, if anyone wishes to make a program presentation, also let him know.  Frank does plan to make a presentation of the results of his MESH net activities in South Africa that are designed to protect the Rhino population from poaching.  Roger recently had the director of that Rhino protection program on his radio show.  Another suggestion was made to ask Jim, W0COT, to make another presentation on astronomy, which is one of Jim's many areas of expertise.

Frank also noted that this year's Hamfest season is just about over.  Vince, KI0RB, Jim, KG0PP, and Scott, KC0HSV, are all involved in running CQC Club tables at Hamfests.  These events are money makers for the Club.  Donations of gear for the Hamfests are always welcome.  One can often also sell their own gear at the Club tables, with some split of the proceeds of the sale with the Club being welcome, of course.

Old Business:  

The matter of sponsoring contest plaques was discussed.  The consensus was that there is no imperative to sponsor plaques this year.  No motions were made, and the subject was dropped.

New Business:  There was no new business.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 11:16 AM.  It was seconded, and carried by a voice vote.

Respectfully submitted, Pete Inskeep, NO2D, CQC Club Secretary.

